
Williamstown Borough Meeting Minutes 

April 4th, 2022 
 

Williamstown Borough Council met Monday, April 4th, 2022 at 7:30 PM in Council Chambers.  Present 

were:  President Dane Williard, Vice President Ronald Umholtz, Brian Troup, Steve Denkovich, Mayor 

Jeffrey Shuttleswoth, Solicitor Joseph Kerwin, and Secretary Rikki Merwine. Absent was Donald 

Machamer and Road Supervisor Bill Miller. 

Citizens Present: Woody Fregia, Rosemary Hoke 

 

The pledge of allegiance was recited. Minutes from the March 2nd meeting were reviewed and approved 

as written. 

 

Woody Fregia was present to express concern of his yard caving in due to a rush going through and being 

exposed. The Borough explained that they are not responsible and did not place the pipes under in the 

yard. The Borough suggested to Woody to place plastic piping through the yard.  

 

The Mayors Report was given with $109.32 received from the District Justice. $586.60 was received from 

Dauphin County Victim Witness Restitution. The Tax Collectors report for the month of March was 

reviewed with $75,512.53 received in Real Estate Taxes, $7488.68 received in Street Light Taxes, 

$18,311.30 received in Occupation Taxes and $896.70 received in Per Capita Taxes.   

 

Solicitor Joseph Kerwin reported that the check is on the way from county to pay Maurer Excavating for 

the demolition of the 2 properties at west and market. The legion started their part of the contract to turn 

the property into a parking lot. ARPA reporting is due by April 30th. The money will be used toward 

generators/Hvac/building repairs.  

 

The road supervisor report was reviewed.  

It was reported that 306 E Market has plead guilty to their fines. They will pay 40/month. The registration 

of vehicles on property was questioned. A roofing permit on Walnut street was approved. 237 E Market 

had the trash removed that was piling up, and the landlord has yet to catch up on water payments. An 

appraiser from 203 west market contacted, and Ron gave the information that was needed.  

 

A proposal from Lentz Electric for generator installation was reviewed.  

 

Road Supervisor Bill Miller is still working on the 2010 truck to put up for bids. Ron Umholtz motioned 

to get bids. Stephen Denkovich 2nd the motion. All were in favor.  

 

Ron Umholtz motioned to pay the bills for $48,323.59 and payroll for $7,171.36. Stephen Denkovich 2nd 

the motion. All were in favor. 

 

Stephen Denkovich motioned to adjourn at 8:00 PM. Ron Umholtz 2nd the motion. All were in favor.  

 

 
NEXT MEETING MONDAY, May 2nd, 2022 

      “This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.” 


